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Annual Advent Festival  

and Potluck 
Sunday, December 7th 

 

Come join in all the fun at the Center Church 
Annual Advent Festival in the Church House!  
  A holiday event for the whole church family! 

 
Holiday crafts! 

Make your own wreath, ornaments, and more! 
Baked potatoes with ALL the fixings! 
Shop for holiday gifts from SERRV! 

Make gifts for those in need! 
Bake saleéand more! 

 
Bring your favorite salad or side dish to share! 

 
 

 

http://www.centerchurchhartford.org/


Dear Family, 

 

Weôve started the church year with a bang! An amazing Rally Sunday, a meaningful 

service with President Joanne Berger-Sweeney from Trinity College, an extraordinary 

Founders Day and Golden Jubilee, and a blessed 20
th
 Anniversary Open and 

Affirming Celebration, with countercultural music from the Well-Strung Quartet and 

courageous words from Reverend Mel White. 

 

I am grateful that I get to work with a most dedicated staff, who labor tirelessly so that 

the objectives, the vision, and the mission of the congregation are met and exceeded, 

day after day. 

 

As the seasons change, we pick up the last leaves from our yards and prepare our gardens for the winter season.  

Let us take inventory of our blessings.  In our garden, our hostas have grown so big and wide, it would be best 

to divide them.  In doing so, we would promote growth, health, and longer life for the plants. Let it be so, too, in 

the garden of our lives. This is the season to share our blessings. 

 

Let us come together to do the hard work of digging in deep and carefully. Let us be mindful of preserving the 

roots as we divide our blessings. In doing so, new things will be born, new life will emerge, new places in our 

gardens will be discoveredðin our Center Church gardenðin the garden of the Kingdom of God on earth. 

 

May the season ahead challenge us, confront us, and inspire us to experience the power of gratitude.  May we 

acknowledge the abundance of Godôs grace in our lives, and may we have the courage to divide and replant our 

blessings. 

 

Paz, 

 
(Rev.) Damaris D. Whittaker,   

Minister 

 

 

  
                   Well-Strung Quartet 
 

Trinity College President 

Joanne Berger-Sweeney 

Reverend Mel White & Adult Education Class 



                                         
      
      

NNNOOOVVVEEEMMMBBBEEERRR   BBBIIIRRRTTTHHHDDDAAAYYYSSS   
   
11/3  Harold Buckingham 
11/3  James Macomber 
11/5  James Lombardi 
11/9  Van Parker 
11/9  Anthony Morales 
11/10  Karen Sanders 
11/13  Lori Beste 
11/13  Jesse Sipes 
11/16  Gretchen Skelley 
11/18  Amanda Nieves 
11/19  Janice Baker 
11/20  Mabel Sadoian 
11/20  Mary Mattke-Jones 
11/21  Kathleen Gourlie 
11/23  Nilsa Soto 
11/24  Barbara Sanders 

 

     
NNNOOOVVVEEEMMMBBBEEERRR   AAANNNNNNIIIVVVEEERRRSSSAAARRRIIIEEESSS                   DDDEEECCCEEEMMMBBBEEERRR   AAANNNNNNIIIVVVEEERRRSSSAAARRRIIIEEESSS   
   
11/2  Gregory & Susan Norsigian 

 
 
 
          
 

  
 
 
 

DDDEEECCCEEEMMMBBBEEERRR   BBBIIIRRRTTTHHHDDDAAAYYYSSS   
   

12/1  Roberta Peroza 
12/3  Marilyn Watson 
12/4  Zuadin Gagnon-Jace 
12/4  Devalin Gagnon-Jace 
12/8  Jelissa Valdes 
12/9  Makayla Thaxter-Grant 
12/10  Frances Burton 
12/12  Clara Buck 
12/15  Pamela Haller 
12/17  Carolyn Arvidson 
12/21  Ingrid Tangarone 
12/23  Norman Stanley 

 
 

 
 

 

 

12/2  Damaris & Sabas Whittaker 
12/7  Roberta Roy & Bruce Bidwell 
12/9  Lori Beste & Miles Wickless 
12/17  Robinson & Clara Buck 

 

2014 ANNUAL REPORT DEADLINE ς 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 30! 

In order to allow ample time for review before the February Annual Meeting, the 
2014 Annual Report will be published and distributed in mid-January. Please 
email all reports to Marie in the Church Office BY TUESDAY, DECEMBER 30. 
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CHURCH MEMBERS & FAMILY NEWS BULLETIN BOARD 

Births, Baptisms, New Members, Deaths, Weddings,  
Transferred at own request :  None  

 

WFSB-TV/CHANNEL 3  
EARLY WARNING NETWORK  

Please note that Center Church is registered with WFSB-TVôs Early Warning 
Network for church event cancellations due to weather conditions.  Worship and 
other church-related events will be canceled only in extreme weather 
conditions, particularly if there is a City of Hartford parking ban in effect.  Tune 
into Channel 3 (or check their website) for the latest information. 

 

Funds Available for Hartford Hospital Expenses 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŦƛŎƛŀǊȅ ƻŦ άōŜŘ ŦǳƴŘǎέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 
Hartford Hospital expenses, including those of its Dental Clinic.  These funds are available not 
only to church members, but to any person designated by our Pastor or her authorized 
representatives (in this case, Nate Fox, Director of Outreach Ministries and Marie Ferrantino, 
Office Administrator.) It is important to remember that bills of Hartford Hospital only are 
eligible for payment.  Not eligible are separate bills of physicians, radiologists, pharmacies, etc., 
even though incurred while a patient at Hartford Hospital, as well as bills of Connecticut 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aŜŘƛŎŀƭ /ŜƴǘŜǊΦ 
 
We urge you to keep these funds in mind whenever you, a family member or an acquaintance 
are a patient at Hartford Hospital.  For further information or for assistance in accessing these 
funds, please contact Nate or Marie at the Church Office. 
 



MUSICAL NOTES 

By Jason Charneski 

 

Music Offerings During Advent and Christmas 

 

I highlight for you two significant times when great music will be offered this Advent and Christmas season. 

Flyers for these events are printed elsewhere in this newsletter ï please forward to friends and invite them to 

join you! 

 

Friday, December 5, at 7:00 p.m. 

A Celebration of 60 Years of the Roberts Memorial Organ 

Simon Thomas Jacobs, organist, winner of the 2013 St. Albans International Organ Competition 
Freewill donations received at the door. 

Presented in collaboration with the Greater Hartford Chapter of the American Guild of Organists. 

 

Simon Thomas Jacobs, a native of the United Kingdom now living in the United States, is a graduate of Clare 

College, Cambridge, and now is working toward completing an Artist Diploma at Oberlin, where he studies 

with James David Christie.  He is no stranger to Connecticut, as he was associate director of music at Christ 

Church, Greenwich (2009-2011), was the winner of the 2010 Albert Schweitzer Organ Festival (USA) young 

professionalôs level competition, held at the First Church of Christ in Wethersfield, and performed last 

November on the organ concert series at Trinity College in Hartford. 

 

As part of having won the St. Albans Competition, Simon is in the midst of performing on some of the finest 

and most well-known instruments in the world, including Kingôs College, Cambridge, Notre-Dame de Paris, 

and the International Performing Arts Center in Moscow.  He will record his first solo disc as part of Prioryôs 

ñGreat European Organsò series on the new organ at St. Georgeôs, Hanover Square, in London.  

 

Free parking will be available on the street after 6:00 p.m. and in the garage adjacent to One Financial Plaza 

(the ñGold Buildingò ï 755 Main Street) from 5:00 to 10:00 p.m.  Please use the entrance to the garage from 

Pearl Street and bring the garage ticket with you to the concert, where it will be validated. 

 

Sunday, December 14, at 10:30 a.m. (during Worship) 

Navidad Nuestra, a folk cantata, by Ariel Ramírez,  

  based on the rhythms and traditions of Latin America 

The Center Church Choir and the Alturas Duo 
Freewill donations will be received. 

 

We will explore the poetry of Felix Luna and the music of Ariel Ramírez within the context of a service of 

Lessons and Carols.  The instruments to be played by the Alturas Duo (and others: guitar, violin, viola, flute, 

drums) are a part of the style of the music, which finds its inspiration in the Andean regions of South America 

and the Spanish- and Guarani-speaking peoples there.  The Center Church Choir also will offer two pieces from 

the medieval choral/solo repertoire: Riu, Riu, Chiu, and Gaudete, Christus est natus.  

 

Thank You, Donors to Music and the Arts at Center Church 
A heartfelt word of thanks to those who have given to the annual Music and the Arts at Center Church 

fundraising campaign. We have done fairly well thus faré.but; if you have not given, please do so, as the more 

we have in hand now, the better weôre able to plan for the future. Please remember that your contribution is tax-

deductible to the extent allowed by law and that donations received through December 31 can be credited to 

your 2014 tax returns. Please see me, send me an e-mail, or give me a call if you would like more information. 



 

MMM III NNN III SSSTTTRRRYYY   OOOFFF   CCCHHH RRRIII SSSTTTMMM AAA SSS   PPPOOOIII NNN SSSEEETTTTTTIII AAA SSS   
Christmas is on its way!  If you would like to contribute to the òMinistry of Christmas Poinsettiasó in 

memory of  a loved one, or in honor of a cherished friend or family member, please complete the 

below form and send it with a check in the amount of $15 per plant, p ayable to The First Church of 

Christ in Hartford, 60 Gold Street, Hartford, 06103.  The deadline to submit is  Thursday , December 

18th . These plants will be given to church members and friends who are homebound. 

               Thank you,   

The Flower Committee 

 

Poinsettia in memory or honor of (please print):  

 

_________________________________________________ 

 

Given by: ___________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

     ____________________________________________ 

Daytime phone: ____________________________________ 

Total amount enclosed: $___________________________ 

 

          
 

 
 

 

Greater Hartford Multi -Faith Prayer Breakfast  
Ȱ0ÒÁÙÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ 3ÁÆÅÒ 3ÔÒÅÅÔÓ: Beyond the Conversationȱ 

Thursday, November 13th, 2014 
7:15 am ɀ Light Breakfast 

7:30-8:45 am ɀ Program Begins    
The Artists Collective, 1200 Albany Avenue, Hartford  

Join us for a morning of prayer, learning, reflection & action, 

 to stand together as members of diverse faith traditions, 

to celebrate what's happening in the movement toward 

a non-violent Greater Hartford community,  

& to find out how you can become a part of that movement.   
 

To register:  grtrhartfordprayerbreakfast@gmail.com 
or phone (860) 522-9622 (ext. 2307) 

grtrhartfordprayerbreakfast@gmail.com


 

 

YEAR-END PLEDGE PAYMENTS 
It is once again that time of year when we must remind you of the cut-off date for receiving your 
pledge payments in order for them to qualify for Year 2014 tax deductions.  According to the IRS 
guidelines, all payments must be dated in 2014 and received or postmarked by December 31

st
 

for them to qualify as 2014 deductible charitable contributions. That means that Sunday, 
December 28

th
 is the last Sunday that you can put your pledge payments in the plate and have 

them count for 2014.  After that date, all pledges received must be postmarked December 31
st

 

to be posted as received in Year 2015.  Please call the office with any questions.   

 
 

  Night of Broken Glass  
Kristallnacht Commemoration 
Sunday, November 9, 2014  
Arrive at 4:00pm to Light Luminaries 
Program Begins at 5:30 pm at 
The Charter Oak Cultural Center  
21 Charter Oak Avenue Hartford, CT 06106 
Annual remembrance of the two nights in 1938 that began the Holocaust.  Kristallnacht translates to 
ñNight of Broken Glass.ò Throughout Nazi Germany and Austria, paramilitary forces and civilians 

smashed the windows of Jewish-owned businesses and synagogues. C͖enter Church joins the 

Charter Oak Cultural Center for a family- friendly night of prayer, music and dance, followed by a 
community meal.  Join us prior to the event to help light luminaries outside the Charter Oak Cultural 
Center! 
 
 

 START THE NEW YEAR OFF WITHéA GOOD BOOK! 
 

Griotõs Green Grove Book Club 
wishes you a Happy New Year!  

 
Book club New Yearõs Meeting: Saturday, January 24, 10:00am 

Church House Second-Floor Parlor ~ BRUNCH SERVED! 
 

Book:  Brazil  by John Updike 
(Please go to http://www.greatheartgriot.com  to read book annotation.)  

http://www.charteroakcenter.org/index.php/2014/11/kristallnacht-commemoration/
http://www.greatheartgriot.com/


 





News from the Property Committee                        

 
The present handicapped lift is unrepairable, and the solution is to replace the lift or construct a handicapped 

ramp. The ramp would take up most of the available space and would be very expensive. The Property 

Committee met on October 29
th
 with architect Tim Brewer and construction manager John Salvatore, and based 

on cost, decided to install a new handicapped lift. This work could be done in the Spring of 2015, or sooner, 

depending on funding. 

 

Since this work ties into the Memorial Garden, it seems timely to update the Garden. Reverend Damaris would 

like to see a more functional Memorial Garden; the Garden fund stands at $4,880.  Phil Barlow, President of To 

Design, a landscape architecture firm where Mark Fisher is a project manager, will meet with the Property 

Committee. 

 

I am told that handicapped access has a good possibility for a Grant. The Memorial Garden, which can be 

considered an extension of the Ancient Burying Ground, will enlist many families, past and present, who will 

wish to honor their loved ones. 

 

REVISED TIMELINE for CT Historical Grant    

 Begin work on CT Historical Grant - Spring 2015.  

 Apply for CT Historical Grant - November 2015.  

 Grant award - February 2016. 
 

REVISED WORK SCHEDULE 

 Phase 1:  Handicapped lift and Memorial Garden work - Spring 2015.  

 Phase 2:  Steeple and front facade of Meeting House - March to Nov.  2017. 
  

 

Bruce Bidwell for the Property Committee: 

 David Maclean, Jim Macomber, Richard Markham 

 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Memorial Gar den Sub-Committee is being formed. It is a chance to 

volunteer to work with the landscape architect in planning the revisions to the 

Garden. Contact Marie in the Church Office if you are interested. 
 



 

 



From the Director of Outreach Ministries  
 
 
Dearest Outreachers, 
 
As the Thanksgiving holiday approaches, people take time to 
consider what theyôre thankful for and donate some of their time, 
attention and resources to those less fortunate. In the spirit of 
thankfulness, giving, and fellowship, each year the National 
Coalition for the Homeless and the National Student Campaign 
against Hunger and Homelessness set aside the week prior to 
Thanksgiving to sponsor the National Hunger and Homelessness Awareness Week (HHAW). 
 
All across Connecticut, communities of faith and educational institutions are raising up the issues of 
hunger and homelessness in our state. Here in Hartford, we have taken the lead in organizing 
opportunities and events to recognize HHAW, along with our partners at Hands On Hartford, Faces of 
Homelessness, and Journey Home. On November 14, Journey Home will be leading the annual 
Cardboard City Sleepout on the University of Hartford campus. On November 16, we will be screening the 
premiere of These Storied Streets, a documentary on homelessness in America. And on November 21, 
we will be holding the 2

nd
 annual Day of Sharing and Caring, a banquet-style event that serves to honor 

and recognize members of our community struggling with the pain and injustice of food insecurity and 
housing instability. Additionally, a number of our UCC church partners will be hosting Faces of 
Homelessness presentations, and the University of Hartford service office will be visiting the church on 
Friday, November 14, to learn more about the work of Outreach and homelessness in general. 
 
Outside of HHAW, there are many other exciting thing happenings through Center Church Outreach. In 
late September, the Faces of Homelessness speakersô bureau teamed up with a group from Leadership 
Greater Hartfordôs Quest program to host 3 community conversations ï 2 in the basement of the Church 
House and 1 at the Hartford Public Library ï on homelessness services in the city of Hartford. 70 people 
participated across the 3 days, sharing a wealth of information and insight related to their personal 
experiences with homelessness. During these conversations, the participants expressed support for 
SOAR (SSI/SSDI Outreach, Access, and Recovery), an initiative to assist homeless individuals with 
applying for Disability benefits, but they would feel most comfortable with it being hosted out of a 
welcoming space like Center Church. Out of these conversations, we will be exploring a partnership with 
Journey Home to host this initiative out of the Church House basement. 
 
We are also thrilled to welcome Stefan Keller, an MSW intern from the UConn School of Social Work 
focusing on Community Organization, and at the end of November we will be joined by Adam Bulmash, 
an Americorps VISTA that is serving here through Hands On Hartfordôs ñHartford THRIVEò initiative. Both 
will be supporting our efforts to grow the resources that are available to members of our community, 
growing new opportunities for members to get their hands dirty, and finding new ways to engage our 
neighbors seeking justice. 
 
As always, I thank you for your support and involvement of these efforts. We are making a tremendous 
impact on behalf of our neighbors, but there is always more work to be done! As we continue moving 
forward, I encourage you to deepen your own outreach, asking yourself not just what you are thankful for 
this season, but what gifts you have to offer as well. We need them now, more than ever. 
 
Yours in faithful service -  
Nate Fox 
 



Following Worship on Sunday, November 23, join 

the Board of Outreach for a potluck 
presentation as we hear from members of 

the Faces of Homelessness speakersõ 
bureau, who will share their firsthand 
experiences with homelessness, facilitate a 
dialogue to answer any questions we may have, 
and inform us of new and exciting ways we can 
get involv ed in efforts to change homelessness.  
For more information, contact Nate Fox.  
 

 

A SERVICE OF TAIZÉ 
Come to the Meeting House on the First Thursday of each month for a 

meditative Taizé service. Our monthly Taizé services will run about 

thirty minutes in length. We will begin at 6:00pm. The Meeting House 

will remain open until 7:00pm for silent prayer and reflection.   

 
òHe restores my souléó 

                     ~ Psalm 23:3 

DONATIONS NEEDED 
With the colder weather arriving, we need to be able to offer as 
much comfort as possible to our community.  We are in need of 
donations of TENTS and SLEEPING BAGS.  Please drop off items 
at the Church House.  Contact Nate with any questions you may 
have. 

 
Thank you for your generosity. 



 

 

Christmas Eve Worship Service  
 

CCCeeennnttt eeerrr    CCChhhuuurrr ccchhh      

CCChhhrrr iii sssttt mmm aaasss   TTTaaabbbllleeeaaauuu   
All Children and A dults Are Invited to Participate!  

 

2014 
 

Dear Church Family, 
 

The time is almost here for the birth of Jesus Christ! What an exciting time! We invite all 
Church School youth to participate in the Christmas Tableau, during the Christmas Eve 
service.  It wil l be a lively presentation of the Birth of Christ!   

 
 

 Rehearsal will take place on Sunday, December 21st during worship in the Church House, 
when children are dismissed for Church School.  We will then move to the Meeting House 
after worship is over to re hearse in the Church until 12:30pm.  

 
 

 Everyone participating in the tableau must arrive at the Meeting House on Christmas Eve 
at 4pm prompt for rehearsal.   

 

Please email Jana Priestley, Director of Faith Formation, to confirm your participation.  
 
 
Blessings,  
Jana Priestley 
Director of Faith Formation 
(860) 249-5631, Ext. 14 
jana@centerchurchhartford.net 
 
 

mailto:jana@centerchurchhartford.net


CCCaaalllllleeeddd   tttooo   TTTeeeaaaccchhh???   
Church School Teachers are needed for Winter and Spring 2015! 

 

What if I have never taught before? 
Everyone teaches in pairs.  Along with your co-teacher, you will receive training and support, a complete 
lesson plan, and all the supplies you need.   
 

I have never worked with kids before, what do I do? 
Kids are people, ǘƻƻΗ  5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ άǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ.έ Yƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΦ  
You will all be learning and growing in your faith together.  
 

LΩƳ ōǳǎȅΗΗΗ  L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ. 
Teaching takes no more than 2.5 hours of your time each week.  1 hour to read your curriculum and the 1.5 
hours you will be at church anyway!  You will also receive training time before you teach.   
 
We ask that you commit to a minimum of teaching two consecutive Sundays.  You will teach our primary class 
(pre-k to 3rd grade) one week and middler class (4th to 8th grade) on the second week.  The lesson will be the 
same for each class, only with small modifications for age levels.   

 
How can you say you are too busy for this???? 
 

What do you do in class? 
We are using the Workshop Rotation Method (WoRM) to teach church school.  For a series of weeks, the kids 
learn one theme or topic though different methods like art, music, games, cooking, and science.  The kids are 
split into two classes, primary (pre-k to 3rd grade) and middler (4th to 8th grade) and rotate through the 
different workshops.  The repetition of the same topic/lesson/story over a series of weeks helps the kids 
retain the topic.   

 
Teachers are supplied with a curriculum, which tells the teachers what to say and do with the kids at all times.  
All lessons include a craft or activity and classes always have snack.   

 

We are sure you can do it!  Give it a try now! 
Teachers now needed for Winter and Spring 2015! 

 

 
Contact Jana Priestley, Director of Faith Formation 

jana@centerchurchhartford.net 

mailto:jana@centerchurchhartford.net


ADULT EDUCATION CLASSES  

Sundays at 8:45 a.m. ~ all classes are held in the Church House parlor. 
 

November 2 and 9, 2014  
The Future of Faith  
 

We will cover the remaining chapters of The Future of Faith, by Harvey Cox, a professor at 
Harvard Divinity School. Cox has observed that there is an essential change taking place in 
what it means to be "religious" today. Religious people are more interested in ethical 
guidelines and spiritual disciplines than in doctrines. Once suffocated by creeds, hierarchies, 
and the disastrous merger of the church with the Roman Empire, faithïrather than beliefïis 
once again becoming Christianity's defining quality. 
 
      If you have questions, please contact Alvin Thompson or Joe Bradley. 
 

 

November 16, 23 and December 7, 14 and 21, 2014  
Stranger at The Gate: To Be Gay and Christia n in America  
 

Clergyman and author, James Melville "Mel" White, joined Center Church on October 26 as 
we celebrated the 20th anniversary of becoming an Open and Affirming Congregation.  He is 
the author of, among other works, Stranger at The Gate: To be Gay and Christian in America.  
As a follow up to our October 26 celebration, we will be reading and discussing Stranger at 
The Gate. Mel White's publisher wrote the following about Stranger at the Gate: 
 

ñUntil Christmas Eve 1991, Mel White was regarded by the leaders of the 
religious right as one of their most talented and productive supporters.  He 
penned a major speech for Ollie North.  He was hired by Simon Shuster to ghost 
write the autobiography of Jerry Falwell, flew in Pat Robertson's private jet, 
walked sandy beaches with Billy Graham.  What these men didn't know was the 
Mel White ï evangelical minister, committed Christian, family man ï was gay. 

 
In this remarkable book, Mel White details his twenty-five years of being 
counseled, exorcised, electric-shocked, prayed for, and nearly driven to suicide 
because his church said homosexuality was wrong.  But his salvation ï to be 
openly gay and Christian ï is more than a unique coming-out story.  It is a chilling 
exposé that goes right into the secret meetings and hidden agendas of the 
religious right.  Told by an eyewitness and sure to anger those Mel White once 
knew best, Stranger at the Gate is a warning about where the politics of hate 
may lead America . . . a brave book by a good man whose words can make us 
richer in spirit and much wise too.ò 

 
If you have any questions or would like to order a book, 

please contact Alvin Thompson. 



From the Stewardship Team 
 

Our church is blessed by the generosity and 
spirit of many. Pledge Consecration Sunday 
was a special day where many brought their 
pledges forward during worship and received 
a blessing from Rev. Damaris. Additional 

pledges have also been received. We are grateful for each one. 
 
However, there are plenty of people who have not yet received the blessing of giving. Maybe 
you havenôt pledged for some time, or feel you donôt have the resources. Maybe you just 
havenôt gotten around to it. We need to hear from you! Our church is at a critical point 
financially and wider participation is necessary to continue to fund our ministries. 
 
We plan to start follow up calls beginning Friday, November 7. If you receive a call, we ask 
you to welcome the caller and listen prayerfully to their message.  Then, as you are able, we 
invite you to add your support to others in our community so that Center Church may continue 
to answer Godôs call in Hartford and beyond.  
 
Thank you! 

 

 

TTThhheee   CCCeeennnttteeerrr   CCChhhuuurrrccchhh   SSStttaaaffffff   
wwwiiissshhheeesss   yyyooouuu   &&&    yyyooouuurrr   lllooovvveeeddd            
   ooonnneeesss   aaa   JJJoooyyyooouuusss   &&&    BBBllleeesssssseeeddd   

HHHooollliiidddaaayyy   SSSeeeaaasssooonnn!!!   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

THE FIRST CHURCH OF CHRIST IN HARTFORD 
A member of the United Church of Christ (UCC) 

CENTER CHURCH, 60 Gold Street, Hartford, CT  06103 
Church Office Hours:  Monday thru Friday, 8:30 am to 4:00 pm 
Summer Office Hours:  Monday thru Friday, 9:00am to 3:00pm  

Phone:  (860) 249-5631    FAX:  (860) 246-3915 
www.centerchurchhartford.org    ~   e-mail: info@centerchurchhartford.net 

 
Senior Minister:  The Reverend Damaris D. Whittaker 

Minister Emeritus: The Reverend J. Alan McLean 
Director of Music & the Arts:  Jason Charneski  

Warburton Director of Outreach Ministries:  Nate Fox 
Director of Faith Formation:  Jana Priestley 

Librarian:  Bruce Bidwell 
Office Administrator:  Marie Ferrantino 

Bookkeeper:  Charlotte Cardone 
Office Assistants:  Frances Burton, Rosemarie Martocchio 

Sexton:  Thomas St. Amant 

The deadline for the JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2015 ISSUE OF 
CENTER CHURCH NEWS is Friday, December 19. 

http://www.centerchurchhartford.org/
mailto:info@centerchurchhartford.net

